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SOUTH NARRABEEN SURF LIFE SAVING CLUB 

Notice is hereby given that the Annual General Meeting of the South 
Narrabeen Surf Life Saving Club will be held at the Clubhouse, 1200 
Pittwater Road, South Narrabeen on: 

SUNDAY 22 JULY 1984 

AT 2.00 P.M. 

AG END A 

1. Confirmation of minutes of the 61st Annual General Meeting held 
Sunday 26 June 1983. 

2. Apologies. 

3. Presentation of the 62nd Annual Report and Financial Statements 
for the 1983/84 season. 

4. Election of Officers for 1984/85 season. 

5. General Business 



CLUB OFFICERS - 1983/84 SEASON 

President .......................A Haven 	5 

Vice President ..................C Brown 

Secretary .......................N DimentoRes Dec 1983 
A Durbidge' Elected Dec 1983 

/ 	s/) ji 
Assistant Secretary .............A Durbidge - Res Dec 1983 

Treasurer .......................Mrs S Clarke 

Captain .........................P Craig 

Vice Captain Captain..................... P Hurley 	.-7 

Boat Captain ....................P Hurley 

Team Manager ....................A Durbidge 	4 

Chief Instructor ................P O'Sullivan -, 

Assistant Instructor ............N Dirnento 

• Social Secretary ...................s s Clarke 

Assistants ......................P Hurley 	•-r. 
P MacMahon 
N Bernauer 
Miss N Langford 

Handicapper .....................P MacMahon 

Assistant Handicapper ...........N Blackman ' 

Junior Captain ..................G Maxwell,.- Res Jan 1984 
D Adney V Elected Jan 1984 

Publicity Officer ...............S Fordham h 

Gear Steward ....................J Fordham 

Hon Registrar ...................A Durbidge 

Delegate to Branch ..............P Craig 

Radio Officer ...................P MacMahon 

First Aid Officer ...............C Brown 

Board and Ski Captains ..........D Strain 
C Taylor 

House Committee .................A Haven 
M—D-i--/A Durbidge 
Mrs S Clarke 
P Craig 
CBr-own 

4 

Hon Auditor .....................B Pitt 

i- . 	I4&T 	 r• iH-c 



SOUTH NARRABEEN SURF LIFE SAVING CLUB 

62ND ANNUAL REPORT AND BALANCE SHEET 

1983/84 SEASON 

For presentation to members at the Annual General Meeting to be held 
at the Clubhouse, 1200 Pittwater Road, South Narraheen on Sunday, 22 
July 1984 at 2.00 p.m. 

Your Committee has pleasure in submitting for your consideration and 
adoption the report of the Club activities for the 1983/84 season, 
together with the duly audited income and expenditure account and 
balance sheet for the year ended 31 March 1984. 

1. President's Report 

2. Secretary's Report 

3. Treasurer's Report 

4. Captain's Report 

5. Boat Captain's Report 

6. Team Manager's Report 

7. Chief Instructor's Report 

8. Social Committee's Report 

9. Handicapper's Report 

10. IRB Captain's Report 

11. Balance Sheet and Income & Expenditure Account 

12. Club Championship Results 

13. Results of 1983/84 Season Point Score 

14. 1983/84 Financial Members 



PRESIDENT'S REPORT 

Fellow members, 

In opening my report I would like to congratulate the patrol members 
on a job well done. But we must maintain our vigilance to the last 
hour of the last day. 

At the start of the season we gained the use of the Branch IRB, which 
further boosted our patrol surveillance of our large beach. I hope we 
can see our way clear financially to purchase our own IRB for the 
coming season. 

The competitive side of the club went reasonably well with boat crews, 
ski team and runners all performing well. The only sad thing was the 
R & R team folding after performing so well over the last three 
seasons. 

Financially, we were able to stay 
monies from the use of the hail. 
that the equipment and facilities 
your going out and raising funds. 

solvent only through the intake of 
Fellow members, you must realise 
are only going to improve through 

Socially, this year was a dramatic improvement with the functions and 
attendance improving. To the social committee - a job well done. 

To all our sponsors, I would like to take this opportunity to say 
thanks - it's really appreciated. 

Yours in surfing, 

Tony Haven 
President 



SECRETARY'S REPORT 

May I open by congratulating all members of the surf club on a job 
well done and the fact that no life was lost on our beach during the 
entire year. 

After being elected Secretary in December 1983, 1 found the workload 
involved in this job to he quite heavy. Without any official 
assistant being nominated or elected, the job promised to be tiring 
but I must sincerely thank Mrs Thekia Haven and Miss Stephanie 
Durbidge for assisting me in typing and mailing duties. 

The start of the season was promising with members elected to their 
respective positions feeling keen and willing to carry out their 
duties. As the season went by, a few fell down on the job and if not 
for the constant encouragement from the captain, Phil Craig, the Club 
would have started to crumble. I feel that when members accept a 
nomination and are elected to the committee, a 100 commitment must be 
given to the job in order for all to enjoy the purposes of the surf 
club. 

Patrols last season were above average with many patrols scoring well 
in the patrol efficiency competition. The Branch imposed set hours 
for beach patrols and I feel this had many adverse effects on our 
membership. I sincerely hope that the Branch reconsiders its stand on 
across-the-board patrol hours and numbers. 

Thank you to all our sponsors and donors both from private sources and 
branch sponsorships, without whose support we could not function. 

Thanks once again to all Club members. 

Yours faithfully, 

Andrew Durbidge 
Secretary 



TREASURER'S REPORT 

I wish to express my thanks and appreciation to: 

The President, Tony Haven, and the Committee for their support 
this season. 

The Social Secretary, Sharon Clarke, and her Committee for their 
efforts in raising $732.00 (profit) July 1983 to March 1984. All 
things considered, weather-wise and RBT, it was a good effort. 

To Lynn and Pat, our resident officers, thank you for your 
support. The hail bookings have increased considerably over the 
past few months. New lighting has been installed, also a complete 
re-paint of the interior is underway. 

Financially, we have not had such a good year. The Club will need to 
look closely in the coming season for alternative methods of raising 
funds as our collection rate for 1983/84 season fell well below 
previous years. Our lack of donors is another reason for depleting 
funds. 

Itemised expenses as shown in the income and expenditure account: 

Expenditure 

Gear, repairs and replacements: 	boat expenses (new oars etc) $2,276 
repairs boat, oars & craft 
fuel IRB etc 	 S1 5 071 
radio, batteries, belts, 
flags, caps, masks, torpedo 
bouy, first aid, CIG etc 	S1,502 

$4,849 

Repairs and maintenance: 	 hall replacements, repairs 
truck repairs 	 $1,268 

Electricity charges: 	 1983/84 season 	 $1,565 

Income 

Hotwater coin selector plus resident officers 
Unit and hail 	 $ 443 
WSC Subsidy 	 $ 236 

$ 676 

Other items are self explanatory in the expenditure account. 

To our donors - our sincere thanks to Mrs M Turner, Mr F A Bertram and 
Mr O'Brien. Thank you to the Warringah Shire Council, our local 
government authority for maintaining the surf club building. Finally, 
I would like to thank Mr Barrie Pitt for auditing the hooks and 
supplying the balance sheet. 

Shirley Clarke 



CAPTAIN'S REPORT 

First of all, I would like to thank the Club members for support and 
help in the past season. 

Secondly, congratulations to those who gained new awards and bronze 
medallions and furthered themselves in the life saving movement. 

Although there was a decline in membership, the Club was still 
competitive with the boat crews, ski paddlers and occasional swimmers 
and runners. it is good to see the "B" and "C" boat crews making semi 
finals and finals at carnivals, as well as cadet runners. 

Among achievements in life saving, the Club has a good team of IRE 
drivers and crewmen ready for when we have our own IRB craft. As the 
introduction of the IRB into our Club's life saving operations proved 
successful in saving lives, we also have a new team of instructors 
ready to meet the demand of new members next season. Hopefully we 
will have a lot more new members next season. 

It must be remembered that our main purpose is the prevention of the 
loss of life in the surf, therefore it is essential that members 
attend patrols when required. 

Yours in surfing, 

Phil Craig 
Captain 
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BOAT CAPTAIN'S REPORT 

The "Crown Lift Truck" boats were seen in more finals than in any 
other year. it has been the most successful season in years for the 
Club with two crews making the Branch final as well as many other 
finals. 

The "A" crew, more commonly known as the Motiies", rowed very well on 
occasions. A few replacements throughout the year did not help, but I 
enjoyed the experience "sweeping" them. We just could not fit enough 
training in. 

Rowing together for the first time, the "Bs" had a good season and it 
was worth the training we put in. I would like to thank Torch and the 
rest of the crew for an enjoyable season - I hope we stay together 
next season. There was some talk towards the end of the season that 
Peter Clarke was thinking of retiring, but I feel that with the same 
crew, he will "sweep" again. They were the most successful crew this 
season making the quarter finals for the third season in a row. 

The Juniors started the season off a bit slow, but once they put their 
minds to it, they rowed very well. We made a few finals, but just did 
not have it to finish first. It was unfortunate that it had co end in 
a disaster at the Australian tides, especially as they had rowed so 
well. If they had another season together, they could iron out the 
faults. 

The crew members who competed this season were as follows: 

"Cs" 
	

"Juniors" 

Peter Hurley 
Boat Captain 



TEAM MANAGER'S REPORT 

The last season was a long and tiring one from a competitive point of 
view. It was disappointing that we could not muster enough people to 
re-start the senior six man R & R and the junior six man R & R teams. 
However, we branched into the field of skis, along with beach sprint, 
boats, iron man and swimming. The two trips this season were to the 
State titles in Wollongong and the National titles on the Gold Coast. 
For the first time, we elected to stay in self-contained units at 
Surfers Paradise and this proved to be a great success with everyone 
enjoying themselves imensely. 

The only championship medal that we won was when Lyndal Nuss crossed 
the line second in the Branch female beach sprint championship. 
Although it was certainly not through lack of trying, the boat crews 
were very unlucky not to have won medals at each of the championships. 
For the first time, we had two crews in a branch final with the 
reserve "B" crew making the semi finals of the State and the reserve 
"C" crew making the quarter finals of the Australian. With both crews 
competing next season and with luck on our side, I am sure we can pull 
off a championship. The junior crew rowed well under the guidance of 
Peter Hurley and at the National titles, showed they could row well 
when they put their minds to it. 

Duncan (Smiley) Smith competed in the early part of the season with 
mixed success. He competed well in both the open belt race and the 
open iron man events reaching carnival finals almost every time. 
Smiley is to be congratulated on his efforts in marathon swimming 
finishing second in the Australian championships, winning the Magnetic 
Island race and being selected in the Australian team to contest the 
Cook Strait Challenge in New Zealand. 

In the ski events, Phil Craig teamed up with Michael Bernauer to form 
the "dynamic duo" of the double ski scene. They met with mixed 
success this season but we hope to see them at it again next season. 

Finally, thanks must be extended to the following people: 

Tony Haven, Peter Clarke and Peter Hurley for "sweeping" the 
crews. 

Charles O'Reilly for training Lyndal in beach events. 

Phil Craig, Bob Kershaw, Greg Millson and Stuart Armstrong for 
organising the much needed training sessions. 

Thanks also to Ben Cray, John Clarke and Craig Schwerhart for 
competing with us this season. 

Andrew Durbidge 
Team Manager 



CHIEF INSTRUCTOR'S REPORT 

The 1983/84 season was very successful for awards - 35 awards were 
achieved. Well done! 

Twelve of these awards were obtained with the aid of an inflatable 
rescue boat (IRB). A very good effort considering we only had the 
"duck" for a short period of time. 

As this was my first season as chief instructor, I would like to thank 
Phil Craig for the help he gave me. 

MY congratulations to all those members who gained awards. They were: 

Life Saving Certificate 

Justine Gates, Georgia Strain, Kim Webber, Matthew Fordharii, Lyndal 
Nuss and Peter James. 

Bronze Medallion 

Richard Caller, Graham Fulton, David Macallan, Lyndal Nuss, David 
Gates and Georgia Strain. 

Advanced Resuscitation Certificate 

Phil O'Sullivan, David Pir:a. 	Puri\,', Pob t!haw, Potcr 
Pimento and Greg Milsoo. 

Instructor's Certificate 

Phil O'Sullivan, David Strain and Brett Hurley. 

IRB Crewman's Certificate 

Phil O'Sullivan, Phil Craig, Andrew Durbidge, Cameron Taylor, Steven 
Fordham, Nick Walker and David Strain. 

IRB Operator's Certificate 

Phil O'Sullivan, Phil Craig, Andrew Durbidge, Paul Clark and Peter 
MacMahon. 

IRB Instructor's Certificate 

Peter MacMahon 

Advanced Resuscitation Instructor's Certificate 

Phil Craig 

Phil O'Sullivan 
Chief Instructor 



SOCIAL SECRETARY'S REPORT 

The 1983/84 season got away to a good start with our annual golf day 
in July, followed by such functions as the sports night, cricket day 
and Christmas party. 

These functions were very successful, supported mainly by the younger 
members and friends. 

Our thanks to John Duff (Duffy) for provLdtng great steaks for our 
monthly barbeques. 

I would like to express my thanks to my committee: 

Peter Hurley 
• 	Michael Bernauer 
• 	Maxine Langford 

Peter Macmahon 

for their help and support during the season. They did a great job. 

Sunday night tinnies turned out to be a small, but social, event. 

Thanks to all those who supported the Committee and myself throughout 
the year. It was very much appreciated. Due to this support, the 
committee made a profit of S732.00. 

Sharon Clarke 
Social Secretary 



HANDICAPPER'S REPORT 

This season we saw a good start for the first six weeks, then we went 
back to just the regulars starting. 

The handicapped event again showed that a member who competes every 
week always does well. To the members who won, I offer my 
congratulations and keep up the good work! 

The handicapper's job can be made a lot easier if members are punctual 
for their events and remain on the beach until ALL events are 
finished. 

I hope to see everyone back again in the new season, until then, 

Good swimming, 

Peter MacMahon 
("Radio Bill") 



IRB CAPTAIN'S REPORT 

This season we saw the introduction of an IRB. It was not very well 
accepted at first, but members grew used to it and we now know that 
most members can see the value of having one. 

I would like to thank the Manly-Warringah Branch for lending us the 
Branch IRB for three months and also Narrabeen SLSC for the help they 
gave me throughout the season. 

Finally, I have some good news - I will not be a "captain without a 
ship" for much longer. The Club has, at last, ordered an IRB which 
will hopefully be seen in the surf by the beginning of the 1984/85 
season. 

Peter MacMahon 
("Radio Bill") 



SOUTH NARRABEEN SURF LIFE SAVING CLUB 

BALANCE SHEET AS AT 31ST MARCH, 1984 

ACCUMULATED FUNDS 

	

31835 	Balance, 31st March, 1983 	 32200.39 
(365) 	Less Deficiency (Surplus) transferred 

from Income and Expenditure Account 	 2278.39 

	

32200 	 29922.00 

REPRESENTED BY: 

FIXED ASSETS (AT VALUATION) 

	

9000 	Boats, Trailers, Oars 	 8500.00 

	

6500 	 Furniture, Fixtures, Fittings 	 6000.00 

	

8000 	Miscellaneous Assets 	 7500.00 

	

500 	Reels and Lines 	 500.00 

	

24000 	 22500.00 

CURRENT ASSETS 

Westpac Banking Corporation 

	

4238 	 Fixed Deposits 	 4655.40 

	

1562 	 Current Account 	 1494.56 

	

2000 	 Savings Account 	 139.07 

	

- 	 Advantage Saver Account 	 732.97 

	

200 	Commonwealth Bonds 	 200..00 

	

200 	 S.L.S.A. Manly Warringah Branch 	 200.00 

	

8200 	 7422.00 

	

32200 	 29922.00 

I have examined the books and records of the South Narrabeeri 

Surf Life Saving Club for the twelve months ended 31st March, 

1984 and report that the Statement of Income and Expenditure 

and the Balance Sheet correctly set out the position of the 

Club as disclosed therein. 

Barrie E. Pitt F.C.A. 

Chartered Accountant 



SOUTH NARRABEEN SURF LIFE SAVING CLUB 

INCOME AND EXPENDITURE ACCOUNT 

TWELVE MONTHS ENDED 31ST MARCH, 1964 

INCOME 

	

703 	Subscriptions 	 502.50 

	

517 	Donations - General 	 110.00 

	

2597 	 Manly Warringah Branch 	 766.40 

	

5326 	 Collections 	 2359.35 

	

5099 	Hall Rental 	 6214.00 

	

643 	Interest Received 	 502.44 

	

81 	Functions 	 178.36 

	

1045 	Competitions 	 - 

	

16011 
	

10633.05 

EXPENDITURE 

5290 Carnivals (including travel costs) 
1727 Gear, Repairs and Replacements 
2075 Repairs and Maintenance 
263 Printing, Stationery, Postage 
871 Registration and Insurance 
576 Trophies and Badges 
225 S.L.S.A. Charges 
741 Sundries 
2064 Light and Power 
294 Telephone 

1520 Revaluation of Assets 

15646 

(365) 	DEFICIENCY Transferred to Accumulated Funds 

831.00 
4849.42 
1267.91 
580.40 

1367.51 
525.50 
700.35 
186.20 
885.94 
217.21 

1500.00 

12911.44 

2278.39 



CLUB CHAMPIONSHIP RESULTS 

1983/84 SEASON 

OPEN: 	Surf Swim 	 1st - P NlacMahon 
R/up - R Green and D Smith 

Surf Belt 	 1st - 1) Smith and R Green 
R/up - B Picknell and P MacMahon 

Beach Sprint 	 1st - P Dimento 
R/up - P MacMahon 

Beach Flags 	 1st - P Dimento 
R/up - B Picknell and R Piper 

Surf Ski 1st 	- D Smith 
R/up - NI Walker 

Surf Board 1st 	- D Smith 
R/up - P O'Sullivan 

Iron Man 1st 	- D Smith 
R/up - NI Walker 

JUNIOR: 	Surf Swim 1st 	- NI Bernauer 
R/up - D Adney 

Surf Belt Nil 

Beach Sprint 1st 	- D Adney 
R/up - NI Bernauer 

Beach Flags 1st 	- N .Bernauer 
R/up - D Adney 

Surf Ski 1st 	- N Bernauer 
R/up - C Taylor 

Surf Board 1st 	- N Bernauer 

CADET: 	Surf Swim 1st 	- L Nuss 
R/up - N Fordham 

Beach Sprint 1st 	- N Fordham 
R/up - L Nu s s 

Beach Flags 1st 	- N Fordham 
K/up - G Strain 

OPEN TEAMS RACE CHAMPIONSHIP: 

R Kershaw 	(Captain) 
N Bernauer 
K O'Brien 
C Taylor 
N Fordham 



CLUB CHAMPIONSHIP RESULTS (CONT'D) 

OPEN CLUB CHAMPION: 	 D Smith 

JUNIOR CLUB CHAMPION: 	 M Bernauer 

CADET CLUB CHAMPION: 	 M Fordham 

PATROLMAN OF THE YEAR: 	 M Blackman 

CLUBMAN OF THE YEAR: 	 P Hurley 



RESULTS OF 1983/84 POINTSCORE CHAMPIONSHIP 

Month 	 Over 30s 

October 1 Haven 
November R Green 
December P Clarke 
January P Clarke/R Green 
February 1 Haven 
March/April M Blackman 

Winner I Haven - 44pts 

Runner up R Green 	39pts 

Month 	 Juniors 

October D Adney 
November D Adney 
December D Adney 
January D Adney 
February NI Bernauer 
March/April D Adney 

Winner D Adney - 75pts 

Runner up NI Bernauer - 39pts 

Run up the hill 	 W Allan 

Brick throwing 	 S Armstrong 

Egg Throwing 	 P Craig and R Green 

Senior 

P MacMahon 
NI Walker 
B Picknell 
D McAllan 
T Billet 
S Fordham 

I? MacMahon - 51pLs 

M Walker - 45pts 

Cadet 

P James 
L Nuss 
I Billet Jnr 

P James - 23pts 

M Fordham - 8pts 



FINANCIAL MEMBERS FOR 1983/84 

ADNEY: 	D LANGFORD: 	NI Active Reserves 

BAKER: 	S MAXWELL: 	G 

BERNAUER: 	A MAXWELL: 	S ARMSTRONG: 	S 

BERNAUER: 	M MAXWELL: 	R BILLETT: 	T 

BLACKMAN: 	M MITCHELL: 	C BROWN: 	C 

BOSTOCK: 	A MacMAHON: 	P CLARKE: 	J 

BOWER: 	B McCONNELL: 	P GREEN: 	R 

BUCKLEY: 	B MILSON: 	C HAY: 	J 

BASHAM: 	C MOEBIS: 	C JAMES: 	D 

BRILMAN: 	N MARLIN: 	B 

CLARKE: 	P McALLEN: 	D Associates 

CLARKE: 	S NUSS: 	L 

CRAIG: 	P OSSEMER: 	D BASELEY: 	J 

CLEARY: 	B O'BRIEN: 	K CLARKE: 	S 

DIMENTO: 	N O'SULLIVAN: 	P 

DIMENTO: 	J OATES: 	J 

DIMENTO: 	P PICKNELL: 	B 

DURBIDGE: 	A PIPER: 	R 

DUFF: 	J PALMER: 	R 

FORDHAM: 	S ROSNELL: 	A 

FORDHAM: 	J SMITH: 	P 

FORDI-LAM: 	N SMITH: 	A 

FIELD: 	P SMITH: 	D 

FOWLER: 	B STRAIN: 	D 

GREEN: 	R STRAIN: 	G 

GILES: 	M TAYLOR: 	C 

HURLEY: 	B WALSH: 	P 

HURLEY: 	P WALL: 	J 

JAMES: 	P WALKER: 	N 

KERSHAW: 	R WEBBER: 	R 

WAIN: 	G 



LIFE MEMBERS 

MR F A BERTRAM 

MR A R BROWN 

MR N BERNAUER 

MR P CLARKE 

MR R H CORISH 

MR E COX 

MR C DAVIES 

MR R FERGUSON 

MR A FIDLER 

MR J GARVIN 

MR A K GILL 

MR A HAVEN 

MR F C HUGHES 

MR H JONES 
* 	MR A LAWRENCE 
* 	MR R LeCLERC 
* 	MR T LeCLERC 
* 	MR R MILLER 

MR R MINNETT 

MR C O'REILLY 

MR T J PAILTHORPE 

MR E SAWYER 

MR F SPEARS 

MR NI WHITEHEAD 

Deceased 



OFFICE BEARERS FOR 1984/85 SEASON 

Patrons: 

President: 

Vice President: 

Secretary: 

Assistant Secretary: 

Treasurer: 

Captain: 

Vice Captain: 

Boat Captain: 

Team Manager: 

Chief Instructor: 

Assistant Chief Instructor: 

Social Secretary: 

Assistant Social Secretary: 

Handicapper: 

Assistant Handicapper: 

Junior Captain: 

Publicity Officer: 

Gear Steward: 

Hon Registrar: 

Delegate to Branch Council: 

Radio Officer: 

First Aid Officer: 

Board & Ski Captain: 

House Committee: 

Hon Auditor: 


